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Nobles, we need your help. If you know any of the 
following Nobles, please contact the Boumi office to 
provide us with any information on him, i.e., current 
address and phone number. Thank you.

Lost in the Desert
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ATTEST:

Recorder

BY ORDER OF

Illustrious Potentate

WEAR YOUR FEZ
Your 2014 Dues Card Will be Required  
for Admittance at all Business Meetings

BE SURE TO BRING THESE THREE THINGS . . .
Your Fez on Your Head • Your Card in Your Pocket

The Spirit of Fun and Good Fellowship in Your Heart

CHIEF RABBAN. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .WILLIAM "RAY" BOSLEY JR.
Residence: 915 Zenith Drive, Freeland, MD 21053	 Home: 410-357-9387
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ASSISTANT RABBAN.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       KURT L. FREVEL SR.
Residence: 13 Kristal Court, Nottingham, MD 21236	  Home: 410-256-4784
kurt@atlanticcaterers.com				   Work: 410-254-6662

HIGH PRIEST & PROPHET . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       MARK E. HARTZ
Residence:  850 Elmhurst Road, Severn, MD 21144	 Cell: 410-969-7017
mehartz@comcast.net  	

ELECTED DIVAN

ORIENTAL GUIDE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . EVERETTE Q. COOK
Residence: 308 South Macon St., Baltimore, MD 21224	  Home: 410-534-4999
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TREASURER  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     CHARLES W. NEEDER JR., P.P.
Residence:  17 Deep Dale Drive, Timonium, MD 21093	 Home: 410-561-5531
cwneeder@verizon.net	 Work: 410-560-2770

RECORDER . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      P. EDWARD TRIPLETT SR., P.P.
Work: 5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237	 Work: 410-391-6400
Residence: 1460 Barrett Road, Baltimore, MD 21207	 Home: 410-747-5008
boumioffice@aol.com

FIRST CEREMONIAL MASTER . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                ERNEST N. PALMER
Cell: 301-343-4710    	 justu013@aol.com

SECOND CEREMONIAL MASTER.  . . . . . . . . . . . . WILLIAM C. NEEDER
Home: 410-882-9182	 wcneeder@verizon.net

MARSHALL  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .RONALD J. BURDYNSKI
Home: 410-529-0898     Cell: 443-882-5178	 rburdynski43@comcast.net

DIRECTOR OF THE TEMPLE  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . JOHN GENOA JR.
Home: 410-719-7404	 2jgjr@comcast.net      

CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     .JOSEPH F. BAIRD
Home: 410-335-6618	 joseph193@verizon.net      

OUTER GUARD . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             KARL BALLWANZ III
Home: 717-246-0660     Cell: 443-324-5507	 kfballwanz@gmail.com
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COLONEL OF THE UNITS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      JOHN C. FRISKEY
Home: 410-744-8120     Cell: 410-491-8979		  friskeyjohn@gmail.com
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CHAPLAIN . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .REV. LES METCALF SR.

NOBILITY RELATIONS.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        WILLIAM MEZOFF

OTHER APPOINTEES

CHARLES L. JOHNSTON JR., P.P., CHAIRMAN. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .2014

WAYNE WILSON, VICE CHAIRMAN  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          2014

JACK A. COMER, SECRETARY.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        2014–2015

ROBERT J. SEIDEL SR  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                               2014–2015

MALCOLM E. STEIGERWALD.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         2014–2016

CHARLES WINEBRENNER JR.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2014–2016

JOSEPH F. BAIRD  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                   2014–2015

FINANCIAL ADVISORS



ATTEST:

P. Edward Triplett Sr., Recorder

Right: At MASA in Virginia Beach, Boumi Temple lived 
up to its history of bringing home big trophies. In the 
parade, the Shepherds took 1st place,  the Color Guard 
also took 1st place, and the 18-Wheeler Mini-Trucks took 
2nd place.

Top left:  Illustrious Sir Paul Reinke Jr., Grand Master Jerry 
Piepiora, and Chief Rabban Ray Bosley

Above: Potentate Reinke with members of the Shepherds and 
their trophy

The first seven officers of the Temple are the Potentate, 
Chief Rabban, Assistant Rabban, High Priest and Prophet, 
Oriental Guide, Treasurer and Recorder.
352.2	 (a)  The first seven officers shall be elected annually 
by ballot and constitute the Official Divan.
4.4	 Each Temple must elect its Officers and 
Representatives at its annual meeting in January.
4.5	 Election of officers shall be by separate written 
ballot and by a majority vote of those present and voting. 
A blanket ballot is prohibited.
4.6	 Balloting must commence no later than 9:00 P.M. 
and when that hour arrives all other business must cease 
and none may be transacted until the election is concluded.
325.8	 Candidates for Officers and Representatives must 
be placed in nomination from the floor. Nominating 
committees are prohibited.
325.10	 (a) When a Temple elects more than one 
Representative, all candidates must be balloted for on one 
written ballot.
	 (b) Each member voting must vote only for the 
total number of Representatives to be elected, otherwise 
his ballot cannot be counted as a vote.
	 (c)  A majority vote of those present and voting is 
necessary to elect each Representative.

	 (d) Only those candidates who receive a majority 
vote shall be declared elected.
	 (e) Successive written ballots must then be 
taken in the same manner on other candidates until all 
Representatives are elected.
	 (f) If more candidates receive a majority vote than 
the number of Representatives to be elected, then those 
receiving the greatest number of votes shall be declared 
elected.
	 (g) Blank ballots are not votes.
325.11	 (a)The printing, publication, circulation or 
distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets or 
other devices, by a Noble, suggesting recommending, 
opposing or containing the names of proposed candidates 
for office in the Temple is prohibited.
	 (b) For any violation of (a), the Imperial Potentate 
may suspend any offending Noble, and he may declare the 
election of the officers void and order a new election.
	 (c) At least one week prior to the annual meeting 
or any election the Temple Recorder shall mail to each 
member a notice thereof containing this section.

The Imperial Council Law requires that you have your 
2015 card in order that you may attend this meeting.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS
FRIDAY NIGHT, JANUARY 2, 2015

7:00 p.m.

Boumi Temple

Paul R. Reinke Jr., Illustrious Potentate

M A S A
2014
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PAST POTENTATES
1884	 *  THOMAS McCOUBRAY JR.
1885–89	 *  WILLIAM C. NICKUM
1890	 *  WILLIAM DOCHTERMAN
1891	 *  WILLIAM C. NICKUM
1892–98	 *  GEORGE W. STARR
1902–06	 *  WM. J. CUNNINGHAM, P.I.P.
1907–09	 *  ALEXANDER P. BAYLISS
1910–12	 *  FRANK W. DRYDEN
1913–14	 *  WILLIAM G. SPEED
1915	 *  JOHN H. DUNCAN
1916–18	 *  HARRY O. PERRY
1919	 *  FREDERICK T. DORTON
1920	 *  WM. L. K. BARRETT
1921–22	 *  EDWIN H. BROWNLEY
1925	 *  J. HENRY KRAFT
1926–28	 *  GEORGE M. ARMOR
1929–30	 *  ROBERT A. SINDALL
1931	 *  CHAS. W. GALLOWAY
1932–33	 *  WILLIAM E. WELLMANN
1934	 *  ALLAN CLEAVELAND
1935	 *  WHITNEY W. JONES
1936	 *  J. PURDON WRIGHT
1937–38	 *  JOHN H. ZINK
1939–40	 *  E. ELMER LANGRALL
1941	 *  J. PURNELL JOHNSON
1942	 *  J. ADRIAN H. GRAPE
1943	 *  CHARLES W. SYLVESTER
1944	 *  JOHN H. HESSEY
1945	 *  HERBERT L. LANGRALL
1946	 *  JOHN C. CURLETT
1947	 *  C. ELMER NOLTE JR.
1948	 *  RALPH W. MARTIN
1949			  *  PRESTON A. PAIRO *Deceased

1950	 *	  T. E. SCHLUDERBERG
1951	 *	  WM. F. HILGENBERG
1952	 *	  PAUL E. TIGNOR
1953	 *	  WILLIAM E. VOYCE JR.
1954	 *	  WM. L. K. BARRETT JR.
1955	 *	  HARRY McN. FORD
1956	 *	  J. EDGAR STEIGERWALD
1957	 *	  H. WAYNE CLARKE
1958	 *	  EDMUND F. WOELPER
1959	 *	  GEORGE W. DELLA III
1960	 *	  WILLIAM O. BARNES
1961	 *	  WILLIAM W. PEAT
1962	 *	  CHARLES W. COWAN
1963	 *	  GEORGE E. ROGERS
1964	 *	  GEORGE J. MURPHY
1965	 *	  GEORGE A. BRATT JR.
1966	 *	  G. MAXWELL ARMOR JR.
1967	 *	  ROBERT A. PHELPS
1968	 *	  CLARENCE R. ZARFOSS
1969	 *	  WILLIAM H. BITTORF
1970	 *	 	CARL O. BRUDIN
1971		    MAHLON W. HESSEY
1972	 *		 I. SEWELL LAMDIN
1973	 *		 J. CALVIN SMYTH
1974		    A. KENNETH HUTCHERSON
1975			   DR. ROBERT H. WRIGHT
1976	 *		 DR. WILLIAM A. NIERMANN
1977	 *	  J. ROBERT BIXLER
1978	 *		 C. RANDALL KELLER
1979		    DR. JOHN L. CHARLTON JR.
1980	 *	  FRANK U. STEWART
1981	 *		 C. ALBERT RUPPERSBERGER
1982			   MICHAEL N. MALLIS

1983	 *		 WILLIAM F. BAUER JR.
1984			   THOMAS N. EVANS JR.
1985			   G. DELMAR BOUGHTER II
1986	 *		 CHARLES W. THOMAS JR.
1987			   ROBERT F. WILSON
1988			   WILLIAM J. FLETCHER
1989	 *		 FERD J. EINSCHUTZ
1990			   FREDERICK J. REITZ
1991	 *		 THEODORE H. WILHIDE
1992			   RAOUL L. FREVEL SR., P.I.P.
1993	 *		 WILBUR C. JENSEN
1994	 *		 D. HUGH WILKINSON JR.
1995			   ROBERT L. SIMMONS
1996	 *		 RALPH D. MASON
1997			   RAYMOND V. MERKLE
1998			   JOHN W. FINK JR.
1999			   JAMES McD. HOSSBACH
2000	 *		 JOHN W. PICKETT JR.
2001			   ALBERT C. WINTERLING
2002			   JOHN A. DUNNIGAN SR.
2003			   ERNEST L. CARTER
2004			   P. EDWARD TRIPLETT SR.
2005			   PAUL F. HUETHER
2006			   GLENN J. DANIEL
2007			   C.J. REX WILLIAMS
2008			   CHARLES W. NEEDER JR.
2009			   JAMES L. DAVIS III
2010			   RONALD F. CARLSON
2011			   CHARLES L. JOHNSTON JR.
2012	 *		 F. CARL WEISS III
2013			   JAY I. BLOCK

ES-SELAMU ALEIKUM . . .
Greetings TO ALL THE NOBLES AND LADIES OF BOUMI TEMPLE

Fellow Nobles,
Time—how the hours, days and 

months do go by so fast, and the end 
of the year is fast approaching. We 
have attended the conventions and 
had a good time, especially at the 
MASA in Virginia Beach where we 
joined together and had great fun 
and fellowship as a single group. 

Let's keep it up. 
Throughout the year, everybody 

has been following the Eagle to take 
their units and clubs to great heights 
and, for this, I thank you. We still 
have to work on a greater problem, 
and this is membership. There is still 
time left, but everyone must work 
on this for the Shrine to survive in 

years ahead. Remember what we 
are working for: our kids. And they 
need our help.

Thanks for all of your support,

	 Paul R. Reinke Jr.
	 Illustrious Potentate 2014

2014 MASA POTENTATES
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From the Desk of the
RECORDER

Here we are at the end of another 
year. This has been a year of trying 

new things. This has been a year of 
listening to what nobles have suggested 
and seeing if those suggestions helped 
with attendance and interest. 

One of the first changes you might 
notice is the Masonic logo appearing 
on the cover of the Boumi News. Our 
Potentate had a business meeting where 
he requested everyone to wear their 
favorite baseball cap, and we had a 
Dinner Theater in the main ballroom. In 
December, the Illustrious Sir is holding a 
Christmas Party for anyone who wishes 
to attend for $20 per person. The idea is to 

help the small units and clubs that could 
not afford to have one on their own.

At the beginning of this year, 
Illustrious Sir Reinke challenged the 
Nobility to bring in a number of members. 
Unfortunately, we have fallen short of 
that goal, but it is not for a lack of trying 
by the membership committee. We must 
keep membership our number one goal. 
Do you remember the question that was 
asked on the cover of the September 
Boumi News: “What is missing from 
this picture?” The answer was, and still 
is, you. We all need to participate and to 
be seen around the Temple. Remember, 
the best way to convince someone that 

the Shrine is the right place to be is to be 
seen there having fun.

Now on a personal note, Gin and 
I thank you for all of the cards and 
prayers that have come our way this past 
year. We have had some problems but 
mine look like they are over and Gin's 
are improving. You have once again 
proven what we have said: "The Shrine 
is our extended family." Remember, I am 
always here to help in any way that I can.

May all of us continue to move 
forward and may God bless all of our 
Nobility and their Ladies and may God 
bless the Shrine.

Ed

Boumi Temple Shrine

CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY
Dec. 6, 2013    11 a.m. to 2 p.m.

5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237

R.S.V.P. Stephen Glushakow at 410-733-4444

You are now a member of this very Illustrious Shrine, and we urge that 
you take advantage of its many privileges. Activities are diversified and 
continuous at Boumi Shrine. Designed mainly to stimulate fun, joy and good 
fellowship, it is ever the aim of our offices and committees to plan for every 
Noble's interest and pleasure. That you will join active participation in Boumi 
Shrine's affairs is our sincere hope.  Your interest and inclusion are certain to 
bring you the full share of dividends to which every Boumi Noble is entitled.

Welcome New Members 
Charles R. Gill

Richard J. Cavey
Matthew J. Allen

Timothy A. Kluchinsky
Michael A. Youse

Robin M. Breeding
Mark E. Breeding

Preston F. Northam Jr.
Ricky T. Newman

Christopher L. Rosenbalm



Exper i ence  ¡ integr ity  ¡ r e l iab i l i ty

Securities offered through Raymond James Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA/SIPC  ©2014 12-BRADE-0003 EG 2/14

Fusco Financial associates
Our advisors have been offering investment, retirement and estate planning since 1986.

 ■ Sound, independent, objective advice

 ■ Unbiased investment research

 ■ Customized investment strategies

 ■ Active, ongoing portfolio review and 
monitoring of investment performance

505 Baltimore Avenue • Towson, MD 21204
410.296.5400 • 800.810.6650

fuscofinancial.com

For over 28 years, Fusco Financial Associates has prided itself on 
being client-focused. That means our advisors offer: independent, 
unbiased research, no proprietary products, no conflict of interest, 
no investment banking relationship – total independence.

Every effort is made to meet or exceed the expectations of the 
individuals, families and businesses we serve. Our associates 
represent more than 110 collective years of experience.

Tony Fusco, MSFS, ChFC, AIF®
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Color Guard
Noble Jay F. Parson

Captain
I hope this article finds you rested after a wonderful summer. 
I want to thank all of the nobles, friends and family for 
attending and supporting our Color Guard Breakfasts this 
summer. A special thanks to all of the members who served, 
cooked and cleaned up. The group effort is tremendous and 
I truly appreciate everyone's hard work. A special thanks 
to Lady Nadine and Noble Skip Merkle for opening their 
home, yard and pavilion to us to hold our annual breakfasts.

Once again we took FIRST PLACE in the MASA Virginia 
Beach parade! Way to go, Color Guard! We had a wonderful 
time in Virginia Beach sharing hospitality rooms and 
fellowship with other Boumi Shriners and their families. 

More parades for the Color Guard are quickly 
approaching: Solomon's Island and the Mayor's parade in 
Hampden are just around the corner. Come support Boumi 
and the Color Guard at these fun events. Information for 
our annual Color Guard Christmas Party will be coming in 
the mail to you. Mark the date on your calendar: Dec. 10.

Please continue to keep in your prayers our "healing" 
members: Stan and Shirley Curtain, Vernon Garrett (and 
his nurse, Anne), Fred and Trudy Reamy, Earl and Ellie 
Hewitt, Ray and Fay Link, and Edith Fink (and her nurse, 
John). Even though all have battled health issues this year, 
they have been there to serve. Associate member and "best 
potato cooker ever” Past Potentate Fred Reitz had also been 
meeting his medical deductible—stay well Fred!

The Color Guard is grateful for Past Potentate (1974) Ken 
Hutcherson for giving Unit Status to the Color Guard. Since 
that time—40 years ago and counting—he has continually 
supported the Color Guard and its endeavors. Thank you, Ken!

Please continue to support the units and clubs of Boumi 
Temple. Go Orioles and Go Ravens!

Stewards
Noble William Skinner

Chief
Did you know the Stewards purchase, prepare 
and serve the refreshments after all Boumi 
Business Meetings? Did you know the Stewards 

purchase, prepare and serve the lunch on Wednesdays? Did 
you know that we need help? Did you know that you are 
qualified to help?

No experience needed, we train you. You get all you want 
to eat and drink: FREE.

Come to the kitchen at 5:30 p.m. on Boumi business 
nights. Come to the kitchen at 10:30 a.m. on Wednesdays. 
We need you!

Contact Bill Skinner at 410-500-9295 for questions. 
Thank you.

Motor Corps
Noble Donald Warren

Captain
Greetings, this year is moving along rapidly with only a 
couple months left.  In September, Virginia Beach was a 
good time for us. You should know about this if you were 
one of the riders at the convention or happened to be at the 
September Business Meeting when trophies were given out.  
We did manage to get a third place award in the “Slow Box” 
competition. There were some tough contenders this year, so 
it looks like maybe we need more practice.

Noble Wayne Snyder, our long-time member and past 
captain (1978), was the chairman for the Beer Brigade at the 
Maryland State Fair for his third time, and wee set a new 
record for the amount earned for Boumi.  He thanks all those 
who volunteered to help make this event such a success. 
Wayne is also a member of the Shepherds and has made 140 
trips taking patients to the Philadelphia Hospital.  He is also 
proud to say that he has been riding a motorcycle 49 years.

We have several parades in December: the White Marsh 
parade, with the Aberdeen parade the same day; then the 
Mayor’s parade in Hampden.  All depends on weather, of 
course. To close out the year, we will probably get together 
for some type of Christmas party and that will be it for 2014.

Next year, make it a point to get a new member for Boumi 
and especially our Motor Corps.  As usual, in closing, we 
encourage all nobles to attend the Business Meetings and 
other affairs so we can meet you there.

Spencer Wilson

Gun Club
Noble Mike Frost 

President
In October, the Boumi Gun Club hosted the famous Tri-Temple 
shooting event at the Carney Rod and Gun Club. Even though 
Raja Gun Club took home the coveted trophy, everyone had a 
great time. Fair skies and a hardy wind kept the scores down 
but the spirits up. We had over 100 attendees. The ladies went to 
the Hampton House on a tour and had a great time.

Jack Carew prepared his famous sour beef and dumplings 
and there was plenty of food and drink. Much credit goes to 
Noble Ken Nickoles for organizing this event and to Noble 
Sammy McConnell for his behind-the-scenes support, as well 
as their ladies. There were several volunteers from the Carney 
Gun Club who gave a much appreciated helping hand. 
Overall, the Tri-Temple Shoot was an outstanding success.

In November, we host the Divan Shoot. This is a lot of fun 
and members should turn out to see some great competition.
We have taken in several new members and they have the 
potential to be good shooters. We hope to bring the Tri-
Temple trophy back, and we hope to see you at the club.

Fraternally, CL



 

The Breakfast will be open to all Shriners  and their ladies 

�W�h�e�r�e�:� � �B�o�u�m�i� �S�h�r�i�n�e� �C�e�n�t�e�r� 
�W�h�e�n� �:� � �T�u�e�s�d�a�y�,� � �N�o�v�e�m�b�e�r� �1�1�,� �2�0�1�4� �@� �9�:�0�0� �A�M� 

�C�u�t� �O�f�f� �D�a�t�e�:� � �T�u�e�s�d�a�y�,� �N�o�v�e�m�b�e�r� �4�t�h�,� �2�0�1�4� 

Please fill out the slip below and send to: 

�P�e�t�e�r� �F�.� �P�h�i�l�l�i�p�s� �J�r�.� �,� � �1�9�0�2� �P�a�r�k�w�o�o�d� �D�r�i�v�e�,� � �F�o�r�e�s�t� �H�i�l�l�,� �M�D� �2�1�0�5�0�,� � �4�1�0�-�5�5�7�-�8�2�8�1� 

I / we _________will attend the veterans Breakfast:

NAME__________________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________________ 

Open Seating  - - - - - Tables of 8 or 10 

 

Once Again, we will honor our Military Veterans on  

�V�e�t�e�r�a�n�s� �D�a�y�,� � �T�u�e�s�d�a�y�,� � �N�o�v�e�m�b�e�r� �1�1�,� �2�0�1�4�.� 

The Illustrious Potentate desires to

Honor All our Military Veterans, 

Who have served our country 

�M�e�n� �&� �W�o�m�e�n� 

I / we __________ will attend the Veterans' Breakfast

Branch/Service:_________________________  Dates/Service:______________________
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Boosters Club
Noble James Cullison

President 
We are approaching the end of the year 
and the Boosters Club is facing a very 
serious challenge: Will we continue 
to operate in 2015? If we continue to 
exist, we might want to raise the dues 
because we have not had any nobles join 
our organization in seven years (when 
I joined) nor have we had a successful 
fundraiser (we miss Ed Campbell) in 
three years.

In September, we joined the Scimeter 
Club for a Crab Feast, but less than 
20 of our members attended. Several 
members had expressed interest in the 
Boosters having a Crab Feast, but I knew 
that we could not have a successful one 
without losing any money.

Our October meeting was a regular 
meeting. At our Nov. 17 meeting, we 
need to decide if there will be a Boosters 
Club in 2015 and who the officers will be.

The Potentate has asked the clubs 
and units to participate in a combined 
Temple Christmas Party, and I am 
inclined to have our club join them.

The picture is not ALL bleak. We have 
done some things successfully: increased 
the attendance at our monthly meetings 
by including the ladies and eliminated 
losing money on monthly meetings 
by hiring a different caterer. However, 
we have expenses such as printing and 
mailing the meeting announcements 
and costs of beverages at meetings, 
which are not covered by the income 
from our meetings.

I hope that you and your family have 
a Happy Thanksgiving, merry holiday 
season, and the Boosters Club will be 
around in 2015.

Aslaks Dinner Club
Noble Ray Lunn

President
We started our fall season with our 
ladies and everyone enjoyed the 
fellowship and the buffet dinner. We 
always welcome all nobles and ladies.
You are a member if you are a Shriner,  
and everyone is welcome. 

We meet on every Boumi Business 
Meeting night and adjourn in plenty of 
time to attend the meeting. We always 
have a cash bar and a 50/50 raffle; and 
the meal is only $15 per person. No 
reservations are required—just come at 
5 p.m. Dinner is served at 5:45 p.m.

Bou-Tem-Sci
Lady Nancy Ritter

President 
Bou-Tem-Sci had another successful 
charity event in October. We held our 
82nd annual Fall Fashion Show and 
Luncheon with various tables of baked 
items, jewelry, and collectable treasures, 
as well as raffles for the gift baskets, 
the 50-50 and the Potentate's Gift. Our 
theme for the day was Soaring on Eagles' 
Wings for Our Children. A special thank 
you to Sandi Phillips, chairperson, and 
her committee for all the many hours 
they devoted to making this event a 
splendid occasion.

While our guests and members 
shopped the market tables, enjoyed the 
delicious luncheon, and viewed the new 
fall fashions, a very talented musician, 
Bob, provided us with delightful tunes 
for our listening pleasure. All the fall 
fashions were provided by Boscov's 
Department Store at White Marsh. Our 
models were Bou-Tem-Sci members 
and each looked very professional as 
they walked the runway.

Many thanks to all our members for 
supporting this event because our benefit 
enables us to fulfill our philanthropic 
goal of providing shoes for our children 
and donating funds to the Shriner's 
Hospitals for Children.

During the summer, we have been 
busy "little brownies," filling Christmas 
stockings for the Salvation Army and the 
needful children they serve. This project 
puts a glow in our hearts and smiles on 
the faces of the children in need.

We meet at Columbus Gardens 
the third Monday of the month at 11 
a.m. Please join us for the social hour, 
luncheon, entertainment and meeting. 
We would love to have you with us.

The officers and members extend to 
you and your family many wishes for a 
blessed

Christmas and a healthy and happy 
New Year 2015!

Colonel's Staff
Noble John C. Friskey

Colonel
The year is drawing to a close, and we 
still have two parades remaining:
•	 The White Marsh Parade on Dec. 6; 

line up 8:30 a.m.
•	 The Mayor's Christmas Parade on 

Dec. 7; line up 11:30 a.m.; step off 1 
pm. Line up will be on the parking 
lot of Poly Western High School, 
1400 W. Cold Spring Lane, at Falls 
Road.

Both are Duty Calls.
There is still a lot to do at Boumi. Do 

not let yourself miss the fun—step up 
and take part in the good times. You 
will be glad and so will others. We are 
still looking for nobles to be Banner 
Carriers for Boumi.

My past two years as Colonel are 
coming to an end. It has been fun and a 
lot of work. Most of the time I thought I 
was running around in circles, but with 
the help of a lot of nobles, it got done. 
I owe a lot of thanks to the nobles and 
their ladies of Boumi. And a special 
thanks to my lady, Ellen—three years 
on the Colonel’s Staff, two of them as 
Colonel—she did a lot of work.

Thank You,
John Friskey

Colonel of the Units



 

 

Shriners Hospitals 
for Children is changing lives 
every day through innovative 
pediatric and burns specialty 
care, world-class research, and 
outstanding medical education. 

The Philadelphia hospital provides care 
for congenital and acquired orthopaedic 
conditions as well as acute and 
rehabilitative care for children with spinal 
cord injuries. 

Children up to age 18 are eligible for care 
at Shriners Hospitals for Children if there 
is a reasonable possibility they can benefit 
from the specialized services available. 
Acceptance is based solely on a child’s 
medical needs, regardless of the families’ 
ability to pay. 

 

Boumi Shriners Chester River Shrine Club will be 
hosting an orthopaedic screening clinic to 
determine if your child may need additional 
care at a Shriners Hospital for Children. 

Date:  Saturday, November 22, 2014 

Location:  KENT ISLAND VOL. FIRE DEPT. 

  1610 MAIN STREET 

  CHESTER, MD  21619     
  

Time:  10am to 1pm 
  No appointment necessary 

For more 
Information: 410-218-6598 

 

Providing expert medical care for 
orthopaedic and burns conditions    
including: 
 
scoliosis 
spine disorders 

spinal cord injury 
limb deficiencies 

brachial plexus injuries 
cerebral palsy 

neuromuscular problems 
arthrogryposis 
clubfoot 
hand disorders 

leg length discrepancies 
hip disorders 
brittle bone disease 
juvenile rheumatoid arthritis 

cleft lip and palate 
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Ladies Oriental Shrine of North 
America 

Yak-Rem-Peh Court #32
Lady Dorothy Needer

High Priestess
Yak-Rem-Peh Court #32 of the Ladies Oriental Shrine of 
North America welcomed our Grand High Priestess, Lady 
Bea Hillman, for our grand visit in June. She was treated 
to a tour and lunch at the Shriner’s Hospital for Children 
in Philadelphia, which she enjoyed very much. Her special 
project is to raise money for the needs of the Shriners 
Hospitals for Children.

In September, after our Friendship Dinner, elections 
were held and we installed Princess, Associate Princess and 
Inner Guard. It's wonderful to have a full line of officers.  
October was busy with our Quarter Auction, followed by 
Boumi's  "Honeymooners" dinner and show. 

On Nov. 16 at 2 p.m., we are hosting a Tasting Party in 
Boumi's Scimeter Room. Send your reservations to Lady 
Teresa Needer at 2603 Hillcrest Ave., Parkville, Md., 21234.

The Jellybeans will be providing their famous soup for 
the Dec. 19 meeting. Come join us—we look forward to 
several new members joining us this fall. Thinking of all of 
our members—be safe, healthy, and join us soon.    

We wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving, Merry 
Christmas, Chanukah, and any other special occasions you 
are celebrating.

Eastern Shore S.C.
Noble Samuel Q. Johnson

President
Our club members have been encouraged to save and bring 
in their aluminum tabs. As the saying goes, “every little 
bit helps.” Last month we received a big bit of help! Past 
President Noble Wallace Dodson brought in approximately 
25 pounds of tabs. I didn’t count them all, but I used a 
small scale to show 400 tabs make four ounces. If my math 
is correct, then that’s about 40,000 tabs. That’s a lot of Pepsi 
and Coke.

Our Crab Feast in Crisfield, hosted by Noble Artie Tawes, 
his dad, and other nobles from Crisfield, was outstanding. 
This is, by far, our largest event of the year.

Our next meeting is Nov. 19 at the Federalsburg VFW. 
Social hour is at 6 p.m. and dinner is at 6:30. Steak dinner 
cooked to order. Dec. 3 will be our Board of Governors 
meeting at Millie’s in Vienna. Social hour is at 6 p.m. and 
dinner is at 6:30.

Dec. 17 is our final meeting for 2014. This is our Frank 
Widic Memorial Dinner. This year it will be held at the 
Princess Anne American Legion. Social hour is at 6 p.m. 
and dinner is at 7. Noble Lee Hurley is the host. 

Hope everyone has a safe and happy holiday season!

Boumi Ladies
Lady Garneth Brown

President
Welcome back everyone, hope everyone had a great summer 
but I think we are all ready for some cooler weather. We are 
about to enter the busiest and best time of the year. Let’s all 
have some fun together and enjoy the months ahead. 

Ladies, every year the Temple has a memorial service in 
November for the nobles who passed away this year. Last year 
the Boumi Ladies provided the refreshments for the reception 
after the service. We will be doing the same this year. Please 
try to attend the service—you will be glad you came.

Garneth wants to let everyone know that Gladys 
Plowden is no longer at Brightview. She has moved out 
west with her son. There is no new address for Gladys at 
this time, but as soon as Garneth has more information she 
will let everyone know.

Remember to keep all of our ladies who are ill or are 
going through a hard time in your thoughts, and please 
send cards if possible—they mean so much to those who 
receive them.

Rebecca Yocum

Provost Guard
Noble Dale Hennings

Commander
We will elect new officers at our Nov. 13 meeting. Our 
60th anniversary coins are available for $20 and the glasses 
are only $10. Get yours before they’re gone. We have one 
and a half tables for the Temple New Year’s party. Call the 
Commander if you want to attend this first-class function. 

We did very well in the Solomon’s and the Columbus Day 
parades. We’re now ready to step off in the White Marsh 
and the Hampden parades. Come out and join us. If you 
have trouble walking, you can ride on the “new” Police Car 
(aka golf cart).

We continue to meet on the second Thursday of the month 
in our unit room at 7:30 p.m. We have refreshments after 
every meeting. Attend a meeting and enjoy the friendship 
of the great nobles who are members of the Provost. This is 
truly an excellent unit. Hope to see you there. 

Support Boumi and Your Blue Lodge. 
ELC

SUBMIT YOUR PICTURES!  
Take any pictures at your Unit or Club's meeting 
that you'd like included with your article in the 

Boumi News? Submit them to  
editor@boumishriners.com.
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Hillbilly Clan # 67
Noble Vernon Young

Raban of the Clan
Howdy Cuzzins,

Our next meeting will be on Jan. 
13, 2015. Please attend and support 
your officers. All meetings start at 
7:30 p.m. and are held in the Legion 
of Honor unit room downstairs. Mark 
you calendars and be part of the fun of 
being a Hillbilly.

We took in two new Hillbillies and 
two new Daisy Maes at our November 
meeting. Join and see what you’re 
missing—the fee is $25 and there are 
no dues after that. It’s a “gen you wine” 
bargain.  

Please continue to place your 
empty cans in one of our 11 collection 
barrels throughout the Temple. We 
have received a “Gold Book” page for 
our contributions to date. Thanks to 
Vernon Young and Jim Frederick who 
collect, crush, and deliver the cans to 
the recycler at their own expense. All 
proceeds go to the Shriners Hospitals 
for Children. Please continue to support 
the Hillbillies in this fundraising effort.   

Support Boumi and your Blue Lodge.
ELC

Dundalk Shrine Club
Noble David Ente 

President
We could not wait to get started this fall 
season. Noble Ente has kept us well fed 
and entertained. You should come for 
an evening out and enjoy our club; it 
isn't hard, just come and you will see!  
Reservations are a must, as we need to 
notify our caterer at the Del Capri so 
he can prepare our buffet meals. Call 
Noble Ted Roux at 410-838-8363 and 
tell him you would like to attend. It 
is only $20 each with an open bar for 
refreshments. You will be glad you did. 

At this time, over 90 percent of the 
members of the Legion have paid their 
2014 dues. We thank you very much. 
This is a big help to the Legion. Current 
members of the Legion of Honor are 
reminded that unit dues should be paid 
as soon as possible. Get your payment 
to our treasurer, Noble Stanley Kriel, 
either at his address or to the Legion of 
Honor at the Temple address.

At this time Noble John Cordani 
is the adjutant for the Boumi Legion. 
As the adjutant, I ask all members 
who have email accounts to forward 
me their address. The use of email 
will save us much expense and greatly 
improve communications. My email is 
cordani301@comcast.net. I thank one 
and all for your cooperation.

In the near future, there are several 
events I want to bring to your attention. 
On Nov. 1, there is a major ceremony 
planned for Legionnaires at Arlington 

Memorial. The Legion will have a 
Christmas Party and the date will be 
announced. On Dec. 6, we have a duty 
call for an 8:30 a.m. assembly for the 
White Marsh parade. On Dec. 7, we 
are called to the Mayor's parade with 
assembly at 11:30 a.m.

As we all head for the fall and 
ensuing holiday season, I ask all of us in 
the Shrine to reflect on how fortunate 
we are. For those of us who have served 
in the Armed Forces, we are especially 
blessed to be members of the Shrine 
with whatever physical and mental 
capabilities we still enjoy. Perhaps this 
is why my lady and I feel so humble and 
privileged to still serve in the Shrine. Of 
all that I may do, I am quite happy to 
take a small part in providing for our 
children. Let us all continue to work 
together in the Legion and the Shrine 
toward this great effort.

Adjutant, John Cordani

Scimeter Club
Noble Rowlan Stumpf

President
We like to say we have the best Shrine 
Club in Boumi Temple and we want 
you to come and find out why. We meet 
on the first Monday of each month 
and our ladies are often invited. We 
always have a do-it-yourself open bar 
for refreshments, lots of hors d’oeuvres 
and a seated dinner, all for $25 each! 
This fall, we made a new roster of 
our membership and we need new 
members. Contact our Secretary Noble 
James Cullison at 410-256-4536 if you 
have questions or plan to attend.

Legion of Honor
Noble William Sweeney Jr.

Commander

Hamilton Shrine Club
Noble Pat Pieper 

President
We have had some good meetings this 
year and are looking forward to the fall 
season. We have had lots of attendees 
and some fine speakers, programs, 
meals, and games. We welcome new 
members and guests to swell our 
ranks. Please consider coming to our 
meetings. 

We meet in the Club Room at 6 
p.m. every fourth Thursday. We have 
an open bar and a buffet dinner for 
$25 per person. Contact Secretary 
Noble Rowlan Stumpf at 410-592-6428 
for questions and to make a dinner 
reservation.

Search "Boumi Shriners"
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Boumi	
  SHRINERS	
  
STAG	
  OYSTER	
  ROAST	
  

Timonium	
  Fairgrounds,	
  Exhibit	
  Hall	
  -­‐	
  1:00	
  P.M.	
  to	
  5:00	
  P.M.	
  

Saturday,	
  December	
  13,	
  2014	
  

Honorary	
  Chairman	
  

Illustrious	
  Potentate,	
  Paul	
  Reinke,	
  Jr.	
  
Chairman	
  

Ill	
  Charles	
  L.	
  Johnston,	
  Jr.,	
  P.P.	
  
Ticket	
  Chairman	
  

Everett	
  Q.	
  Cook,	
  Oriental	
  Guide	
  

Plenty	
  of	
  free	
  parking	
  at	
  the	
  Fairgrounds	
  

Easy	
  access	
  to	
  the	
  Light	
  Rail	
  

A	
  long	
  time	
  tradition	
  from	
  generation	
  to	
  generation!	
  

Raw	
  Bar,	
  Oysters	
  and	
  Clams	
  on	
  the	
  Half	
  Shell,	
  Steamed	
  Oysters,	
  Sushi,	
  Pit	
  Beef,	
  
Ham	
  and	
  Turkey	
  on	
  the	
  Spit,	
  Bonnie	
  Blink	
  Sausage	
  and	
  much	
  more	
  menu	
  

selections	
  from	
  the	
  buffet,	
  Beer	
  and	
  sodas.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $45.00	
  Per	
  Person	
  
Lots	
  of	
  door	
  prizes!	
  

Proceeds	
  from	
  this	
  activity	
  are	
  for	
  the	
  benefit	
  of	
  Boumi	
  Shriners	
  and	
  are	
  not	
  tax	
  deductible	
  as	
  a	
  charitable	
  contribution	
  for	
  Federal	
  Income	
  Tax	
  purposes.	
  

-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐Use	
  This	
  Coupon	
  -­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐	
  

Mail	
  To:	
  Charles	
  L.	
  Johnston,	
  Jr.	
  	
  9500	
  -­‐	
  Amberleigh	
  Ln.	
  Condo-­‐	
  N	
  Perry	
  Hall,	
  MD.	
  21128,	
  	
  443-­‐465-­‐8717	
  

For	
  credit	
  card	
  purchases	
  or	
  pick	
  –	
  up,	
  call	
  Boumi	
  Temple	
  office	
  410-­‐391-­‐6400	
  	
  	
  (ask	
  for	
  Mary)	
  

Attached	
  is	
  my	
  check	
  for	
  $___________,	
  drawn	
  to	
  Boumi	
  Shriners	
  for	
  _______	
  tickets	
  @	
  $45.00	
  per	
  Ticket	
  

Print	
  Name	
  _______________________________________________Phone	
  #	
  ______________________	
  

Address	
  ___________________________________________________________________	
  Zip	
  _________	
  

Limited	
  number	
  of	
  tickets	
  to	
  be	
  sold	
  –	
  available	
  daily	
  at	
  Boumi	
  office	
  beginning	
  September	
  01,	
  2014,	
  NO	
  TICKETS	
  SOLD	
  AT	
  DOOR	
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 Information for the Rhine River and Transatlantic Cruise will be presented on the same day.



18 Boumi Temple News

November 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Gun Club
Camel Wheels 
   MBR
Private Party FH

2 3
Scimeter Club
Divan Mtg.

4
Brass Band

Election Day

5
Wednesday Lunch
Unit Heads Mtg.

6
Ambassadors 
Zitta Patrol FH

7
Private Party MBR

8

9
Memorial 

Service

10
Arab Patrol UR 
Camel Wheels UR
Clowns UR

11
Brass Band
DoN FH
Hillbilly Clan UR

12
Wednesday Lunch
Aslaks CR
Photo Staff UR
Color Guard Bus. 
    Mtg. FH
Boumi Bus. Mtg.

13
Provost Guard
Annapolis SC 
    6 p.m.

14 15
LoH UR
Annual 
  Communication
Private Party MBR

16
LoS Tasting CR

17
Boosters CR

18
Brass Band
DoN FH
Motor Corps UR
Laurel S.C.
O.C.B.G. 7 p.m. 
    KCH

19
Wednesday Lunch
Pa-Po-Peake
Eastern Shore S.C.
Towson S.C.
Financial 
    Advisors Mtg.
Tasting MBR

20
Ambassador's 
    Board
Hamilton SC 
    CR 6 p.m.
Catonsville S.C.
Zitta Patrol FH

21
LoS Meeting 
O.C.S.C. Mtg. 
    6 p.m. Elks

22
Private Party MBR

23
2015 Divan 
Meeting

24 
Arab Patrol UR
Boumi Ladies CR
Camel Wheels UR
Clowns UR
Q FH
Susquehanna S.C.

25
Brass Band 

26
Photo Staff UR

27
Thanksgiving

28 29

OFFICE CLOSED

Happy Thanksgiving!

Veterans 
Breakfast

30
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December 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Divan Mtg.
Scimeter Club

2
Brass Band
Unit Heads Mtg.
Private Party UR

3
Wednesday Lunch

4
Zitta Patrol FH

5
OCSC Dinner/ 
    Dance Elks

6
Gun Club
Car Club CR
Kids Christmas 
Party

7 8
Arab Patrol UR 
Clowns UR
Camel Wheels UR

9
Brass Band

10
Wednesday Lunch
Color Guard 
    Bus. Mtg. FH
Photo Staff UR

11
Provost Guard 
Annapolis S.C. 
    6 p.m.

12 13
Private Party CR
Stag Oyster 
    Roast

14
Dundalk SC
Knights of Mecca 
    6:15 p.m.

15
Boosters CR

16
Brass Band
DoN FH
Motor Corps
O.C.B.G. 7 p.m. 
    KCH
Private Party MBR

17
Wednesday Lunch
Eastern Shore SC
Pa-Po-Peake
Towson S.C.
Financial 
    Advisors Mtg.

18
Catonsville S.C.
Zitta Patrol FH

19
LoS Mtg.

20

21

Divan Christmas 
Party

22
Arab Patrol UR 
Boumi Ladies CR
Clowns UR
Camel Wheels UR
Susquehanna S.C.

23
Brass Band

24
Photo Staff UR

25
Christmas

26 27

28 29 30
Brass Band

31
New Year's Eve 

Party

To those who celebrate their Natal  
Day in November or December,  
All of your Brother Nobles and Temple Officers 
wish you a "Happy Birthday!"

OFFICE CLOSED

Merry Christmas! 

and a

Happy New Year!
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2015 Installation of Club
Presidents,

Unit Heads, Officers &
Colonel's Staff of

Boumi Shrine Center
Dinner & Dance

JANUARY 24, 2015 AT 5:30 P.M.

Boumi Shrine Center 5050 King Avenue

Baltimore, MD 21237

Your earliest RSVP is appreciated

Reply to

Carl Sich, Major
4506 Greencove Circle

Sparrows Point, MD 21219
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Available from any Divan member, at Boumi Temple, or by mail to Noble Everette Cook

2014 BOUMI COLLECTOR CAR

Mail to: Everette Cook, 308 South Macon Street, Baltimore, MD 21224

PROCEEDS FROM THIS ACTIVITY ARE NOT FOR THE BENEFIT OF SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN AND ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE AS A CHARITABLE DONATION FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES.

Make Check Payable to: BOUMI SHRINE

CUT AND MAIL

Quantity:               2010 Chevrolet Corvette @ $20 each   $
Shipping & Handling @ $7 each   $

Total   $

Name:         Phone #:

Address:

City:         State:  Zip:

2010 Chevrolet Corvette Grand Sport
*Available in Red or Yellow

Touch of Class (TOC) rehearses every 
week because good performances require 
preparation and repetition. Success 
in any endeavor should be measured 
by being the best you can be. Our 
compensation is our audience’s response. 
Performing is fun and rehearsals are 
fun—participation is everyone’s willing 
obligation. You can be part of the fun.

This was another successful year. 
In addition to rehearsals and Boumi 
Business Meetings, we played 22 times 
and have four more events scheduled 
before the end of the year. For Boumi 
Temple, we played at the Carnival, the 
Children’s Easter party, the Membership 
Open House, and three major social 
events, as well as in the parades. 
Elsewhere, TOC performed at the Elks 
Club, VA Hospital, Maryland Masonic 
Home and many other retirement 
communities in the Baltimore area. 

This was the third year we were 
invited to participate in an Ice Cream 
Social at the VA Medical Center in 
Perryville. This is special. Seldom do we 
have the opportunity to give back a little 
to some who have given so much.

In August, there was a “Tribute 
to John Zunt Sr.” concert as one of 
Dundalk’s Summer Concert Series. 
John was bandmaster for the three years 
preceding me and had his own band as 
well. A combined group, led by John’s 
son Bobby, including his son John Jr., 
others who played in John’s band and 
most of us from Touch of Class, formed 
a really big, big band. As a tribute to him, 
the combined band played music from 
his library. 

New members are always welcome. 
If you play or used to play, join us at a 
rehearsal or contact me at 410-666-2992 
or oedrx@comcast.net.

Brass Band
Noble Marvin L. Oed

Bandmaster

Shepherds
Noble Antonio Mendoza

Director
The Boumi Shepherds lost one of its 
most dedicated members. Noble William 
McDonald, our long-time secretary, 
passed away on Oct. 5 after some 
medical issues. Noble Bill was 94 years 
old, but had the mindset of a 20-year-old 
noble. He ran the Owl Store at the Shrine 
Center and was a member of numerous 
clubs. He will be deeply missed. Our 
prayers go out to his family and friends.

The Shepherds’ float won FIRST 
PLACE at the MASA Virginia Beach 
parade for the 5th year in a row. The 
float will participate in the White 
Marsh Parade on Dec. 6 and at the 
Mayor's parade on Dec. 7. If you want to 
participate, please contact the dispatcher, 
Noble Bob Wilkinson, at 410-665-6113. 
The dispatcher had back surgery on in 
October and is recovering at home.

Our next meeting is on Nov. 12 at 1 
p.m., after the Wednesday Luncheon.
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15 Night Transoceanic cruise aboard the beautiful 
Celebrity Silhouette 

Sailing from Rome (Civitavecchia) with stops in Florence, Toulon, 
Barcelona, Palma de Mallorca, Tenerife, Fort Lauderdale  

beginning October 31, 2015 



BOUMI TEMPLE 
ANNUAL MEMORIAL SERVICE 

Boumi Temple – 5050 King Avenue

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2014 – 2 p.m.

Recognition for those who passed into the Unseen Temple in 2014

THIS SERVICE FOR OUR DEPARTED NOBLES will be held in our Temple. This is our opportunity to pay tribute to  
those Shriners with whom we were privileged to share many years of fellowship and service in our Masonic Fraternity.  

Letters of invitation will be sent to their widows and families. Join us for this special service.

Illustrious Potentate – Paul R. Reinke Jr.
Chairman – Rev. Leslie G. Metcalf, Chaplain

Co-Chairmen – Colonel's Staff

IN MEMORIAM 
“Yet a little while, and the world seeth me no more; but ye seeth me: because I live also."

Elmer F. Adler
Edward R. Albrecht

*David J. Alt Sr.
Constantine Anagnos

Robert Arnold
Kenneth A. Bair
Joseph H. Barnes
Robert E. Bell Jr.

*Alfred C. Benson
John “Jack” A. Biles Sr.

*Jeffrey C. Blair
Charles L. Bloodsworth

O. George Boettiger
*William H. Bostion
James A. Boston Jr.

Ronald L. Bray
*Robert L. Brendle

Charles Nelson Briley
James D. Brooks Sr.
Donald G. Bunting
Leonard F. Burke

Theodore Burkhardt Jr.
Louis E. Burriss 

Charles G. Callender
*Albert I. Campbell
*William Chilcoat

*Richard Crompton Sr.
*Harry S. Culbertson Sr.

Gerald R. Dawson Sr.
Huseyin Demiral

Frederick H. Detmers
Edward W. Donald
Michael J. Driggs
William E. Dixon
Harris M. Dolan

Edward W. Donald
Lawrence P. Downs
Robert R. Ebberts

William R. Edmonds Sr.
George H. Elloff
Charles O. Ensor

Joseph F. Erickson
*Hallam M. Evans Jr.

Albert M. Falbo
John E. Faraclas
Robert L. Feezer
Alfred H. Fischer

Herbert L. Fishpaw
William A. Fogle Jr.
Edward L. Funk III

James J. Griggs
*Gerald G. Grimm

Frederick Hagelgans Jr.
*Walter Harmsen

Chester A. Herriman
Milton G. Heim

Benjamin R. Hendley
Clair Jay Herb

Fredric J. Herman
Russell Hershberger Jr.
*Fernando R. Hidalgo
*Jackson Hoffman Sr.

*William E. Horn
*Kenneth R. Horner

Robert L. Hosier
Jesse H. House Jr.
Karl D. Hovatter

Earl C. Hyde
*William R. Hymes

Lee E. James
Ill. Sir Wilbur C. Jensen, P.P.

Albert B. Jewell
*Ralph S. Johnson
William L. Jones

William L. Kamberger
Ray W. Kauffman

*Guy C. Keemer
Melvin A. Kencel Sr.
*Michael Kerekesh

Herbert R. Kern
Alton S. Kersey

 David C. Killough
Donald O. King

William K. Klein Jr.
*Fredrik A. Kolle
Edward B. Kraft

Gordon L. Lehnert
Lawrence H. Leuze

William J. Lindner Sr.
*Thomas C. Lindsay Sr.

Harry K. Lines Sr.
Donald Livingstone

*Creighton A. Lundy
Howard W. Lynch

William C. Mangold
Konstantinos Manolis

Bruce B. Martin
Ill. Sir Ralph D. Mason, P.P.

Archie W. McElvany
*Donald C. Merritt
Fahed B. Michael

*Perry Miliotis
William E. Mitchell

*Frederick W. Mueller
Howard K. Namuth
*Steadman P. Nelson

Angelo J. Nopulos
Joel T. Oakey

*Dr. Leszek Ochota
Frank Olah Jr.

Alfred F. Osmond
Lee W. “Jack” Parr
Charles A. Platzer
*John N. Proakis

*Theodore Provenza
Louis W. Rehberger
Richard Rhinehart

*Howard L. Rosewell
*Timothy B. Ruff

R. George Rumenap Jr.
Michael N. Sabo Jr.
G. Donald Scheffel

Laurence Schrawder
*Robert I. Schuman

Paul F. Siegrist
Louis W. Shockley
Billy (B.G.) Smith
Francis E. Stauffer

Richard Cecil Stewart
William A. Stoll

William W. Swingle
Howard W. Terrell

James E. Todhunter Jr.
John W. Tranter Jr.
Theodore T. Trice

Algie “Roy” Turner Jr.
George A. Tyzack

Howard E. Upperco
Kenneth B. Warren Jr.

*Marion K. Watson
*Albert G. Weaver

George Wedmore III
*Ray F. Wentworth Jr.

*Stephen H. Winer
John A. Wolff

Lawrence Yeagle Jr.
Willie Reid Yeargan

Calvin E. Young

* reported during 2014
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Holiday Poinsettias
Help decorate the lobby of Boumi Temple  

with these beautiful flowers of the season.

At the same time you can remember or honor  
a special person in your life.

Each donation will be acknowledged with a beautiful holiday card  
and will be listed in the Boumi Temple News.

Poinsettia Donation $15

We hope everyone will find time during the holiday 
To come see our beautiful decorations and poinsettias.

Proceeds from this activity are not for the benefit of the Shriners Hospitals for Children 
and are not deductible as charitable contributions for federal income tax purposes.

Please mail donations to: Boumi Temple, 5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237

MEMORY/HONOR (Circle One)
Name:
Donor’s Name:
Address:

Acknowledge to:
Name:
Address:

To add additional donations please list on a separate sheet of paper. If you have questions, 
call Ginny Triplett at 410-747-5008 or ask any Divan Lady. Thank you and Happy Holidays!



We specialize in providing as much or as little care needed 
by our clients to live independently in the comfort of their 
homes. Our compassionate and skilled caregivers ensure 
your or your loved one’s safety and meet their daily needs.

Sandra Bosley Betsill, Owner

Professional personal care services in your home or any place you call home. 

Call today for custom-fit solutions to 
provide home care for the physical, 
emotional, and social aspects of life.  

  1-877-357-0795 2 to 24-hour care

Personal care assistance

Meal preparation

Light housekeeping

Driving to doctor appts.,  
shopping, and more.

Home Care to Match Your 
Personal Needs 

10 % disCount to shriners 
applies to the first day of care over 4 hours

www.homewatchCareGivers.com/Baltimore

PLEASE INQUIRE ABOUT 10% 
ORGANIZATIONAL DISCOUNT
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Have You Thought About This?
IT IS A GREAT IDEA . . . WHY NOT JOIN?

PLEASE ENROLL ME AS A MEMBER OF THE

100 MILLION DOLLAR CLUB
  I have previously made a will leaving a bequest to the SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN.
  I have added a provision in my will leaving a bequest to the Hospitals.
  I prefer to make a cash contribution at this time of at least $100, which is tax deductible.

Make your check payable to:

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN

I am a member of						      Temple 

Signed      							       Shrine No 

Address

City				    State		      Zip	

Please have the certificate read:

Please return to:  
P. Edward Triplett, Recorder, Boumi Temple,  
5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237

MEMBERS OF THE 100 MILLION DOLLAR CLUB
NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2014

100 Million Dollar Club
Noble James G. Cullison

Chairman

I hope you survived the hot summer and are now 
preparing for the holidays. Each month I invite you to 

join the 100 Million Dollar Club, I solicit your donations, 
and I hope for the best. I believe every Shriner knows his 
purpose—to support the Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
This is extremely important during the holidays.

For the fortunate ones, the holidays are times for being 
thankful and giving. At Thanksgiving we are thankful for 
the abundant food we have at our Thanksgiving dinner and 
for our freedom—freedom to worship as we please and 
speak our piece.

The children in our hospitals are not so fortunate. They 
depend on us—you, me, and other Shriners—to provide 
the hospitals with the funds necessary to continue to deliver 
the fine care for the burn survivors and disabled children, 
and they are thankful.

I usually ask you to remember the children when you go 
shopping for Christmas gifts for your family and friends. 
I am not asking you to buy them a Christmas gift, but 
remember that our children are depending on your financial 
support to keep our hospitals viable. Your donations to 
the 100 Million Dollar Club will help keep our hospitals 
financially viable.  

Thankfully, Christmas came early for the 100 Million 
Dollar Club this year. We wish to thank the Children’s 
Aid Fund in Delmar, Md., for their generous donation of 
$10,000 in honor of our Illustrious Potentate. We also want 
to thank everyone for their donations this year. This has 
been a very successful year for the club and hopefully next 
year will be the same. 

– IN MEMORY OF –

Noble Jerald A. Keen of Aahemes Shrine
Noble & Mrs. George M. Daneker & Son Dan

– IN HONOR OF –

Noble Robert W. & Lady Carol T. Kamps
In Honor of their 50th Wedding Anniversary

I, along with our children, hope you and your family have 
a very enjoyable and peaceful Thanksgiving, Christmas, 
and New Year.

JGC
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Shriners Hospitals Fund

Remember a Loved One or a Friend. Make a Donation to the Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
Remember a deceased person. Honor a person who is still with us on the occasion of:  

A Birthday, An Anniversary, Graduation, Recovery or Just Because You Love Them.

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2014 CONTRIBUTIONS

	  Date...........................................  Amount $.........................................................

In Memory of.........................................................................  In Honor of .........................................................................................................

Person to whom acknowledgment is to be sent:

Name............................................................................................. 	 Name of Donor ...............................................................................

Address......................................................................................... 	 Address ..........................................................................................

City and State................................................ Zip.......................... 	 City and State  ..............................................  Zip ...........................

Make Checks Payable to: "Shriners Hospitals for Children" and Mail to:
Boumi Temple, 5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237

ROBERT L. KRACH, Chairman

– IN MEMORY OF –

Lady Mary W. Robinson
Noble & Mrs. James G. Cullison

Elanor M. Burns-Civish
Noble & Mrs. John M. Raines Jr.

Dr. John Bohlman
Mrs. Margaret R. Benner

Noble Louis W. Rehberger
Noble & Mrs. Thomas A. Whitehead & Amelia

Noble & Mrs. James G. Cullison

Mr. Charles Gray
Mrs. Gaynel M. Buterbaugh

 Lady Joann Chaney
Boumi Clownettes

Boumi Shrine Clowns
Noble & Mrs. Ken Weekley

Noble William T. McLaughlin
Noble & Mrs. Earl S. Hewitt

Mr. Frank Debelius
Ill. Sir & Mrs. Albert C. Winterling, P.P.

Mrs. Angiolina Pierorazio
Mrs. Louisa E. Axon

Mrs. Shirley J. Barrante
Judith E Mowry

Jim Barrante
Brian Barrante
Phil Barrante

Mary Lynn Naykki
Paul & Constance Peterson

Paul & Mabel Imig
Mr. & Mrs. James V. McCarthy

Patty & Andy Bartfai
Mr. Damian E. Birchess
Mrs. Patricia A. Shreffler
Mr. Damian E. Birchess

Ms. Elva Mae Lloyd
Noble & Mrs. Paul A. Guntzel

Rev. Albert Lee Clark
Mrs. Patricia C. Epifanio

Lady Nancy Royal
Noble Joseph A. Royal

Noble Howard W. Terrell
Mrs. Ruth Stevens
Laurel Shrine Club

Ms. Virginia Kinling
Mrs. Eleanor A. Kinling

Mrs. Lois Buterbaugh
Mrs. Gaynel M. Buterbaugh

– DONATIONS –

Mr. Stephen R. Binnie

– BOSTON BURN HOSPITAL – 

Mrs. Shirley J. Barrante
Noble & Mrs. Edward W. Roux

23 Fontana Lane, Suite 107, Baltimore, MD 21237  •  (410)918.9304  •  (800)533.4964  •  fax: (410)918.9308 
info@fwhaxel.com  •  www.fwhaxel.com
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Donations to Transportation Fund 
NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2014

– IN MEMORY OF –

Lady Joann Chaney
Noble & Mrs. Joseph F. Baird

Noble & Mrs. Robert J. Seidel Sr.
Noble Vernon J. Stencil

Noble Edward R. Albrecht
Noble Gilbert Schuler

Ill. Sir Ralph D. Mason, P.P.
Noble & Mrs. Wayne C. Mason

Mrs. M. Frances Birley
Noble & Mrs. Thomas Mattlin Sr.

Lady Bess Barranger
Noble Bo Barranger
Ms. Lynn Barranger

Mrs. Jeannette Daymude
Ms. Loretta Barranger

Mrs. Lisa Staab

Noble William A. Fogle Jr.
Dundalk Shrine Club

Noble Marshall S. Cook,  
on his Birthday

Ms. Chris Millirons 

– IN HONOR OF –

Ill. Sir Raymond "Skip" Merkle, P.P., &  
Lady Nadine

Catonsville Shrine Club

Nobility Relations Committee
William Mezoff, Chairman 

"As we do our work and mingle with persons, may we strive to bring calm where there is confusion, instill faith to banish 
doubt, build confidence to replace fear, offer comfort to those who are in sorrow."

Greetings: If you are aware of any noble who is sick, please notify the Recorder's office at 410-391-6400 and, if possible,  
indicate the club or unit in which the noble is most active. Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated.

SHUT-INSRECENT SICK  
REPORTED

Please remember your fellow nobles, who may be sick or shut-in, with a card or brief phone call.

GEORGE POPP
931 Woodlynn Road
Baltimore, MD 21221

THOMAS LEE
37057 Canvasback Road
Selbyville, DE 19975

HAROLD SCHILLING
615 Chestnut Ave., #208
Towson, MD 21204  

HOWARD A. HOLLAND
8834 Walther Blvd.
Rm. 103 Orchard Hill
Parkville, MD 21234

WILLIAM H. 
SCARBOROUGH
9926 Nearbrook Lane
Baltimore, MD 21234                        

PAUL TEGLER
Bonnie Blink, Apt. 221HC
300 International Circle
Cockeysville, MD 21030

VINCENT W. GUTOWSKI
29449 Charlotte Hall Road
Charlotte Hall Veterans Home
Charlotte Hall, MD 20622

ILL. SIR DR. ROBERT H.  
WRIGHT, P.P.
14 Zodiac Place
Palm Coast, FL 32164

DAVID C. CLARKE
Genesis Multi Medical Center
7700 York Road
Towson, MD 21204

HARRY R. CARTER
7931 Charlesmont Road
Baltimore, MD 21222

Sponsor a Child to Get to the Shrine Hospital
Send a check for $50 or more to the Boumi Shepherds to defray the cost of transportation  
of a child to the Philadelphia Hospital. Receive a Certificate ready for framing and a Road 
Runner pin in appreciation of your generosity. Add your name to the list of donors.

Make check payable to Boumi Hospital Transportation Fund

Donor's Name						                                                 Amount

Address							      City				        State	               Zip

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2014 DONATIONS

In Memory of Noble Louis W. Rehberger
Noble J. Wendell Daveport

In Loving Memory of Noble Marvin A. Comer
Mrs. Evelyn L. Comer
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13185 – EDWARD R. ALBRECHT
	 Created June 8, 1957  Died July 19, 2014  Age 92

20718 – CHESTER A. HERRIMAN
	 Created Aug. 13, 1977  Died July 20, 2014  Age 96

19382 – JOHN A. WOLFF
	 Created Dec. 8, 1973  Died May 26, 2014  Age 86

23891 – JOHN A. “JACK” BILES SR.
	 Created Dec. 14, 1991  Died July 25, 2014  Age 76

20278 – EDWARD W. DONALD
	 Created June 12, 1976  Died Jan. 21, 2014  Age 80

15221 – CHARLES O. ENSOR
	 Created Dec. 14, 1963  Died July 21, 2014  Age 89

25326 – HOWARD W. TERRELL
	 Created Sept. 15, 2006  Died Aug. 22, 2014  Age 67

19527 – WILLIAM J. LINDNER SR.
	 Created June 15, 1974  Died Dec. 20, 2013  Age 89

15911 – WILLIAM R. HYMES
	 Created Dec. 11, 1965  Died April 16, 2013  Age 86

24332 – JOSEPH F. ERICKSON SR.
	 Created Dec. 6, 1994  Died May 24, 2014  Age 78

22114 – WILLIAM C. MANGOLD
	 Created June 26, 1982  Died Aug. 30, 2014  Age 88

25498 – GERALD R. DAWSON SR.
	 Created Oct. 17, 2009  Died Sept. 6, 2014  Age 73

16022 – KENNETH B. WARREN JR.
	 Created Dec. 11, 1965  Died Aug. 25, 2014  Age 88

25010 – HARRIS M. DOLAN
	 Created Oct. 28, 2000  Died July 24, 2014  Age 94

24205 – FREDERICK HAGELGANS JR.
	 Created Dec. 11, 1993  Died Aug. 16, 2014  Age 90

19532 – CREIGHTON A. LUNDY
	 Created June 15, 1974  Died Nov. 17, 2011  Age 89

19005 – LAWRENCE H. LEUZE
	 Created June 16, 1973  Died Sept. 22, 2014  Age 92

18234 – WILLIAM A. FOGLE JR.
	 Created Sept. 17, 1971  Died Sept. 21, 2014  Age 79

14936 – H. HOWARD WISCH
	 Created Dec. 15, 1962  Died May 6, 2014  Age 78

"There was a friend whose heart was good. He walked with men and understood. His was a 

voice that spoke to cheer, and felt like music on the ear. His was a smile men loved to see. His 

was a hand that asked no fee for friendliness or kindness done. And now that he has journeyed 

on, his is a fame that never ends—He leaves behind countless friends."



TRADITIONAL FUNERALS • CREMATIONS
MEMORIAL SERVICES • PRE-PLANNING

Brent Francis
Funeral Director & Noble

7527 Harford Road
Baltimore, MD 21234

(2 blocks S. of Taylor Ave.)

p 410-444-4683

f 410-444-4684

parkviewfh@verizon.net

www.parkviewfh.com

PH: 410.665.8900
Fax: 410.665.8901

Domestic & ImportBusiness Hours: 7:30 - 4:30 M-F

1804 Taylor Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21234 Doug Hopple

Owner

VISIT OUR SHOWROOM

CALL TODAY FOR  
AN ESTIMATE

410-455-9880
www.ecroofinginc.com

MHIC# 73276 • Licensed,  
Bonded & Insured

• ROOFING
• SIDING 

• WINDOWS
• GUTTERS

Financing Available



Golden Ring Auto and Truck Repair
"Get It Fixed Right"

Since 1969

Bernie Rogalski
Greg Rogalski

9728 Pulaski Highway
Baltimore, MD 21220
(Near Costco Plaza)
410-682-3100

CR

HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
INSTALLATION & SERVICE

OVER 80 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Not Just A Fuel Company

1-888-665-1660
1759 E JOPPA RD., BALTIMORE, MD 21234



WWW.JFHMD.COM

Family Owned & Operated
TIMOTHY FOSBRINK
HEATHER N. HAYES

50

Raymond G. meRkle
Family memoRials

Granite ~ Bronze ~ Marble ~ Cemetery Lettering
Home Appointments Available

1-800-875-0594
8112 Liberty Rd., Baltimore   410-922-4200
3700 Taylor Ave., Parkville   410-444-4900
Website: www.merklemonuments.com

Special consideration to all Nobles
and their families



UNITS
Arab Patrol Captain...................................... Mark E. Nelson.....................410-420-3040.................. 2nd & 4th Monday
Big Rigs Captain.......................................... Jonathan A. Comer................410-807-8686.........................3rd Wednesday
Brass Band Bandmaster............................... Marvin L. Oed.......................410-666-2992.................................. Tuesdays
Camel Wheels Captain................................. Tim Demski...........................410-916-9744.................. 2nd & 4th Monday
Clowns Director........................................... Stephen M. Glushakow.........410-733-4444.............................2nd Monday
Color Guard Captain.................................... Jay F. Parson.........................410-461-3151..............2nd & 4th Wednesday
Drum Corps Captain.................................... George "Bo" Barranger.........410-242-2921.............................2nd Tuesday
Harem Director............................................. David C. Clarke.....................410-825-2974........................... 2nd Thursday
Highlanders Captain..................................... Sean M. Nolan.......................443-655-3269............................. 1st Saturday
Legion of Honor Commander...................... William Sweeney Jr..............410-344-9057................................ 3rd Friday
Magic Carpets Director................................ John "JR" Robertson.............410-221-0381......................... 1st Wednesday
Motor Corps Captain.................................... Donald L. Warren..................410-288-4173..............................3rd Tuesday
Photo Staff.................................................... Peter S. Wright......................410-916-9361..............2nd & 4th Wednesday
Provost Guard Commander.......................... E. Dale Hennings..................410-665-8499........................... 2nd Thursday
Steel Drum Band Director........................... Thomas O. Downey..............443-291-6144........................ 2nd Wednesday

CLUBS
Amateur Radio Club President.................... John S. English......................410-665-4980........................Bus. Mtg. night
Ambassadors Chief...................................... Robert J. Seidel Sr.................410-592-6967.............................1st Thursday
Annapolis Shrine Club President................. Glen B. Clary........................410-721-1375........................... 2nd Thursday
Aslaks President........................................... Raymond F. Lunn..................410-357-0033........................Bus. Mtg. night
Auto Club President..................................... Kenneth L. Tilton Jr..............410-686-4909............................ 4th Thursday
Boosters Club President............................... James Cullison......................410-256-4536..............................3rd Monday
Boumi Blues Band....................................... Andy Anders..........................410-296-1668.............................2nd Monday
Catonsville Shrine Club President............... George "Bo" Barranger.........410-242-2921............................3rd Thursday
Chester River Shrine Club President........... George L. Phillips.................410-228-1112..............................3rd Tuesday
Director's Staff Director............................... Wallace Dodson.....................410-228-8147.............................See calendar
Dundalk Shrine Club President.................... David Ente.............................410-530-2496..............................4th Tuesday
Eastern Shore Shrine Club President........... Samuel Q. Johnson III...........410-820-7979.........................3rd Wednesday
Flying Patrol Commander............................ Robert C. Pegram Jr..............410-335-6334.............................See calendar
Golf Club President...................................... Joseph Warren.......................410-360-6140.............................. Outing Day
Gun Club President...................................... Michael Frost........................443-752-4737............................. 1st Saturday
Hamilton Shrine Club President.................. Patrick S. Pieper....................410-529-7435............................ 4th Thursday
Hillbilly Clan (67) Rabban of Clan............. E. Vernon Young Jr................443-504-9030.............................See calendar
Knights of Mecca President......................... Charles Carmichael...............410-956-9618.............................See calendar
Laurel Shrine Club President....................... William Stanton.....................301-596-9860..............................3rd Tuesday
Luncheon Club Chairman............................ Charles Winebrenner.............410-529-1767..............................Wednesdays
Mounted Patrol Captain............................... Paige Edwards.......................410-591-3213................... Call Richard Cook
Ocean City Shrine Club President............... Earl S. Hewitt........................410-208-6833...............................Last Friday
Pa-Po-Peake Shrine Club President............. John W. LeRoy Sr.................301-862-9659............................3rd Thursday
Scimeter Club President............................... Rowlan Stumpf......................410-592-6428.............................. 1st Monday
Shepherds Director....................................... Antonio Mendoza..................410-378-5638........................ 2nd Wednesday
Stewards Chief............................................. William Skinner....................443-500-9295........................Bus. Mtg. night
Susquehanna Shrine Club President............. Walter W. Becker Sr..............410-676-6655..............................4th Monday
Towson Shrine Club President..................... Donnie Saine.........................410-321-4570.........................3rd Wednesday
Western Maryland Shrine Club.................... Charles H. Smith...................410-756-2351.............................2nd Monday
Yacht Club Commodore............................... Ed Taylor...............................301-739-0385.........................4th Wednesday

DIRECTORY
Boumi Temple Units and Clubs

2014

DATED MATERIAL
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